FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, May 11, 2005
Science Complex P-117
In attendance: Al-Omaishi, Arvanitis, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Curtis, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hohmuth, Johnson, Kamber, Kang, Knox, Koch, Konzal, Leake, Li, Lovett, G. Miller, Norris, Norvell, Ochoa, O’Connell, Palmer, Petroff, Roberts, Robertson, Ryan, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, and Venturo.  
Excused: Ahlawat, Bricker, Edelbach, Hernandez, Karsnitz, Kravitz, Leven, McMahan, R. Miller, Nicolosi, Vandegrift and Word.  
Absent: Alexy
MINUTES

It was moved by Art Hohmuth and seconded by Debbie Compte to approve the minutes of the March 23, 2005, meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
1. Several faculty have volunteered to work over the summer to develop a new form for student evaluation of teaching.  They are: John McCarty (Business), Janet Gray (Culture & Society), Jackie Norris (Education), and Ralph Edelbach (Engineering).  Ray Barclay of Institutional Research will also be a member.
2. The selection committee for the Mildred Dahne Award for departmental/program excellence (for $8,000) is meeting today to choose a winner.
3. The Faculty Senate has a speaker’s budget.  It would be advisable to have a speaker in the fall on the subject of grading and assessment.
4. New members of the Faculty Senate for FY 2006 were welcomed.  They are: Nabil Al-Omaishi, Eileen Alexy, Jim Bricker, Chris Fisher, Lorna Johnson, Romulo Ochoa, Melinda Roberts, and Philip Tate.
ELECTION OF SENATE OFFICERS FOR 2005-06
Michael Robertson thanked Cindy Curtis and Tom Hagedorn for their service on the Senate Executive Board this past year.  A new slate to serve on the SEB for 2005-06 was presented:  President – Michael Robertson, Vice President – Debbie Compte, Parliamentarian – John Karsnitz, Members at Large – Chris Fisher, Brenda Leake, Annie Nicolosi, Don Vandegrift, and David Venturo.  Marcia O’Connell moved and Cindy Curtis seconded to approve this slate of candidates.  Motion passed.
As Faculty Representatives to the Board of Trustees, Deborah Knox and Ruth Palmer will also serve on the SEB.

APPOINTMENTS TO COLLEGE-WIDE COMMITTEES & COUNCILS

A slate of recommended candidates was presented.  There is still one position open on the Steering Committee.  Rick Kamber moved and Stu Koch seconded to approve this slate of candidates.  Motion passed.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
CAP (Debbie Compte), CFA (Ruth Palmer), CPP (Tom Hagedorn) and CSCC (Glenn Steinberg) had brief committee reports. CFA reported on the Design Team’s recommendation for release time for chairs.  This is now in the hands of the administration.  CPP hopes to see a task force on the Teacher-Scholar issue next year.  
UPDATE ON AD HOC CHAIRS GROUP

This group should have a report complete by the fall.

REPORT ON MEETING WITH DR. OSAGIE

Ruth Palmer reported that the main point discussed was that Faculty Development required dedicated leadership.  Dr. Osagie will meet with the President and then report back to the Faculty Senate.

WORKING GROUP ON DEPARTMENT/PROGRAM STRATEGIC PLANNING

Cindy Curtis and members of the committee discussed the draft document, which had been distributed to the Senate in advance.  Discussion centered on “Area 2. Faculty,” which lacked any mention of service.  It was agreed to add a section on “Support of service.”  
With this addition, the document was approved.  It will be forwarded to the Provost and to the Steering Committee.  

HONORS TASK FORCE REPORT

CAP had asked the Senate for feedback on the Task Force report.  At its meeting last week, the SEB raised four points for discussion by the Senate as a whole.

1. Support for multiple entry points into the Honors Program.

2. Concern about eliminating the current entry point.  (Student can now apply to the Honors Program at the same time as they apply to the College.  The report recommends that student be allowed to apply only after the first semester of their first year.  What effect will this have on admissions?)
3. Concern over whether a student-designed interdisciplinary major or concentration constitutes honors work.

4. Questioning of whether the Honors Program should be continued post-academic transformation.  
In the lengthy and wide-ranging discussion that followed, all four points above were mentioned.  In addition, these questions were emphasized:
· What are the purposes of an Honors Program?  

· Is “Honors” the right name for the program?

· What would be the impact on marketing?  Would the program help or hinder Admissions Office effforts to recruit outstanding students?

· Should Honors courses be different because they are more academically intense, as Appendix A suggests?  Appendix A struck some as a description of any transformed course.  Should Honors courses be different because they are small, interdisciplinary, and team-taught?

There was a strong feeling that the task force report is valuable in two ways:
1. Its emphasis on a variety of Honors experiences.

2. Initiating this discussion on Honors is important in moving the College forward.

However, the Senate felt that the report raised so many questions that it would be premature to act on any of its recommendations without further extensive discussion throughout the campus community.  In particular, we saw a need for discussion among:

· faculty, including faculty currently teaching Honors courses

· the Honors & Scholars Program Council

· students

· Admissions office

FUTURE MEETINGS
Faculty Senate meetings will be held at 12:00 noon on the third Wednesday of the month.  There will be a planning group to meet before the first meeting in September to plan Faculty Senate work.
Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
